
School Immunization Exclusion Day is Wednesday, February 15, 2023.
We want to remind families to ensure their student(s) immunizations are
up-to date.

School Immunizations are required by state law for children and students in attendance at
public and private schools, preschools, childcare facilities, and Head Start programs in
Oregon.  Nearly every facility that provides care for a child outside of the home requires
immunizations or a medical or nonmedical exemption to remain enrolled.

Children who are not current on their immunizations by Wednesday, February 15,
2023, will be excluded from school until their immunizations are up to date.

Students and families in the Vernonia School District can access immunizations through
several outlets:

· Primary Health Care Provider

· Family Medicine: Adventist Health (Vernonia Clinic) (503) 429-1953

· Sacagawea Health Center (St. Helens) 1-800-244-4870, Option 1 then Option 2

· Lions Wellness Center (St. Helens) 1-800-244-4870, Option 1 then Option 2

· Walgreens Pharmacy (St. Helens) (503) 397-7862

· Walmart Pharmacy (St. Helens) (503) 366-5157

· Spencer Health and Wellness (Vernonia School) - Jan 27th 2023.  Appointments only
1-800-244-4870

Completed records of vaccinations should be sent to Leonard Hamilton (District School
Nurse) by fax (503) 429-0588 or Email Lhamilton@vernoniak12.org


